Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Iberia 
Economic Development Authority
 met on Friday, November 10, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, New Iberia, LA  70560
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Cecil Hymel and the roll was called for.
Members Present: Damon Migues, Fran Henderson, Bart Romero, Cecil Hymel
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Evelyn Ducote, Jeff Simon
Public Comments: None
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the October, 2023 meeting minutes. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Bart Romero, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the financials for the month of October, 2023. On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Damon Migues, the financials were unanimously approved.
Mr. Hymel asked Mr. Tarantino to provide an update on the business park as well as projects the IEDA is working on. He reported he had met with the UL design team on the manufacturing facility set to be located at the new Bio Innovation Center at Progress Point. He reported that UL was happy with where the project stands as of now. Mr. Tarantino also reported that UL is working with a group that has been hired by UL to develop a Bio Innovation district around the planned Bio Innovation center at Progress Point. He reported that he has had several inquiries from companies wanting to locate at Progress Point. Several of the prospects are interested in the same location at Progress Point, and we would need to enlarge to park to accommodate them. 
That being said, Mr. Tarantino stated that we have the property option documents back from the property owners on the property IEDA would like to purchase to expand the park. 
On a motion to expand the agenda to discuss the property options and discuss authorizing the Chairman to sign the option agreement and pay the cost of the option was made by Damon Migues, seconded by Bart Romero, and unanimously approved. The agenda was expanded. Mr. Tarantino stated that all of the property owners of the property IEDA wished to purchase have agreed to grant the IEDA an option to purchase the property. A motion was made by Damon Migues, seconded by Fran Henderson, and unanimously approved, to authorize IEDA Chairman Cecil Hymel to sign the property option agreement and pay the cost of the option. Mr. Simon stated that before we could purchase the property we would need to get an appraisal done.
Mr. Tarantino stated that negotiations on the First Solar project are moving along. Soil borings and the drilling of test water wells were currently being done on the property. Noted all crops on the property have been cleared. Reported that the First Solar site has an official address, being 1400 Corporate Drive. 
He reviewed the latest economic indicators, noting the unemployment rate was at 3.8%, and retail sales were essentially tied with the all-time monthly high. 
On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Bart Romero, passed by unanimous vote, the meting was adjourned. The next regular meeting of the IEDA Board of Commissioners will be held on Friday, December 15, 2023 at 7:30am at the offices of the IDF. 
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